Sporting Hill Christian School
School contact information]


Dear parents,
	As you already have been informed, COVID-19 is spreading rapidly across America and Governor Wolf has mandated that schools close for ten business days to help stop the spread of this virus. It is the board and administration’s desire to follow state guidelines that do not conflict with our faith and to do our part in stopping this virus. Therefore, it has been decided to close Sporting Hill Christian School until given further guidance by the state of PA.
	This has not happened before so we are unsure on the best way to move forward. After getting input from other schools across the U.S. and also locally, we have come up with a plan to move forward. This will require much communication and working together to make this a successful learning experience during this unexpected time off. 
We will have the students resume their lessons on Wednesday, March 18th. This first week’s assignments will be a little lighter than they will be in the upcoming week. During our time off, we have decided to focus on Math, Language Arts, Bible, Reading, and Spanish (9th & 10th).
See our procedures listed below:
On Wednesday, March 18th, parents will come into school between 8:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m. We teachers will have a packet of books, answer keys, and necessary tests and quizzes on their desk for the next 3 school days. We will include a lesson checklist for Wednesday, Thursday and Friday in this packet. On Friday, March 20th, we will send out a lesson checklist and instructions for the upcoming week. 
Monday, March 23rd, you will come in between 8:00 and 12:00 to drop off any completed tests and quizzes along with their lesson checklist and answer keys from that past week. The teachers will then correct the tests and quizzes.
Please contact your child’s teacher if you have any questions related to the subject material or confusion with the lesson schedule, the teachers will be available to help during normal school hours. 
							SHCS Administration
[List phone numbers and email addresses of school faculty]



Things to make sure you do as a parent
· In 1st – 4th grade, a parent must correct the lesson done the day prior before the child may start on the current day’s lesson

· In 5th – 10th grade, a parent or the student must correct the lesson done the day prior before he may start on the current day’s lesson


· The student or parent will correct all homework as stated above. The teachers will correct any tests and quizzes

· As a parent you are asked to sign the child’s lesson checklist to ensure lessons are being completed

· Make sure your child is only doing the lessons assigned to him for that day. If your child works ahead and tries to do the whole week in two days he will not learn nearly as much! Please make sure you keep track of this.

· Abeka has made the online video series available to schools at no cost over this time. If you would like your child to use this way of instruction for their Abeka material, feel free to use it. Here is the web address https://www.abeka.com/. Each student from 3rd – 10th grade has an account set up. Let Mr. Rutt know if you are experiencing difficulty in accessing your lessons
	
